Minutes of the Los Medan's College

Associated Students

Senate Meeting

	Date:
	Friday, January 16, 2009



	Time:
	2:00 – 4:00 p.m.



	Place:
	Los Medanos College – Rm. 409

2700 East Leland Road

Pittsburg, CA 94565-5107



	Chair:
	Heidi Meldrum



	1.   Call to Order:
	Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m.

Quorum was not present, so meeting recessed until quorum was found.

Quorum was met at 2:10 p.m., so the meeting was called back into session.



	· Roll Call:
	Present                            Late                                         Absent

Dave Belman                  Jennifer Okafor*                   Omar Lewis*

Heidi Meldrum              Christina Cannon*
Elaine Davis*    

Heather McClenathan*

De’shawn Woolridge*

Chris Ofstad
Morgan Livingston

Etiene Ikpe

Maureisha Carter

Chika Nnaji



	Quorum:
	Those present constitute a quorum.



	*Voting Board Members
	


2.   Adopt Agenda for Friday, December 19, 2008: Heidi Meldrum

Call for a motion to approve the amended agenda for Friday, January 16, 2009.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	4-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Call for a motion to approve the minutes for Friday, December 12, 2008 with changes to page 2.

	Motion:
	Elaine Davis

	Second:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Vote:
	4-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


3.  Public Comment: All

· Heidi noted that the senator candidates, Etiene and Chris, had completed all their requirements except for their second meeting with LMCAS.

4.  Welcome Back Team!: Heidi Meldrum

·  Heidi prepared a welcome back exercise for the board. She prepared papers with the names of each senator and officer placed in front of them, including the Advisor. She asked everyone to go round the table and write down each person's paper one positive thing about that person. At the end each person told which comment they liked best. Also, Heidi designed the papers to be folded into cards.

5.  Advisor Report: David Belman

· Dave thanked Heidi for the wonderful Welcome Back presentation. He also thanked Heidi, Heather, Elaine, and Morgan for coming to the Opening Day on Wednesday.

· Dave reminded the board of the Retreat on January 17, 2009.

· Dave reported that the new space for the student life office was not ready yet.

· Dave said that he would be handing out some documents during the student retreat which included Time management sheets. He also asked the board to bring their schedule to the retreat.

· Dave announced that the Honors Club and the student life office would be organizing a live broadcast of the inauguration on Tuesday January 20, 2009 in the cafeteria and the community room from 8am to 11am.

· Dave announced that Senator Valerie Fee had officially resigned from the board.

· Dave also announced that there were two senator applicants that were eligible for an interview.

· Dave reported that the UCB leadership symposium was full.

6.   Board Member Candidate Appointment: Heidi Meldrum

· Heidi announced that Morgan had completed all her requirements as an applicant to the board and that she had been equally interviewed.

Call for a motion to approve the appointment of Morgan Livingston as Senator to the Board.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· The board welcomed Senator Livingston to the board, and as a result, quorum changed to six.

7.   V. P. of Finance Vacancy Nominations: Dave Belman

· The board put off the nominations and appointments until next week in order to wait until there were more board members.

8.   District Student Trustee Election Process: Dave Belman

· Dave explained the what the district student trustee was. He said that it was selected by all the members of the entire Contra Costa community college districts, and the district student trustee rotates among the three colleges. Last year it was from CCC, currently it is from DVC, and next year it will be from LMC. The elections are carried out in the spring, and any one interested needs to pick up the application packet and complete the application. The due date is February 13, 2009 at 4:00pm. The applicant needs to be enrolled in at least 5 units and have a G.P.A of 2.0 or greater. If the applicant is in multiple schools, the applicant still needs to be enrolled in at least 5 units in LMC. Three of the the applicants will be selected through a primary election in LMC and will be sent for a district wide general election. Out of the three selected, the district will choose the district student trustee who will be representing the whole district. If there are three or less applicants in LMC by deadline, there will be no primary election; instead, they will go straight ahead to the district wide general election, creating more time for campaign.

9.  Setting a Regular Planning: Heidi Meldrum

· The board failed to arrive at a time fit for the planning meeting,so the discussion was tabled.

Call for a motion to table discussion to next meeting.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Christina Cannon

	Vote:
	6-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


The president, Heidi Meldrum, called for a 5 minute recess break at 3:00 pm. 

The meeting was called back to order at 3:05pm.

10. Meeting Student Success Project Proposal: Heather McClenathan

· Heather presented a proposal of $100.00 to fund the student success project. The project involved purchasing a life-size doll-making kit to paint and write a story on a student from LMC, telling of their adversities and success during community college.

Call for a motion to approve set proposal of $100.00 for the student success project.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Morgan Livingston

	Vote:
	6-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


11a. LMCAS Meeting Snacks Proposal: Elaine Davis

· Elaine presented a proposal for $400.00 to fund snacks, munchies, drinks and food stuff for LMCAS board meetings for the semester. The idea was to spend $20.00 per Friday meeting.

Call for a motion to approve proposal for $400.00 to fund LMCAS board meeting refreshment for the  semester.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Heather McClenathan

	Vote:
	5-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


11b. Mustang Corner Bookstore: Heidi Meldrum

· Heidi reminded the board of the new bookstore that had opened up last semester. As it would affect the LMC bookstore, it is a potential problem to LMCAS since the LMC bookstore (Mustang Corner Bookstore) is their source of revenue. Heidi, therefore, brought two suggestions of which included the board either taking preventive measures to counteract what was happening or to look for other sources of revenue.

· Heidi went further , in the case of taking preventive measures, to say that she spoke to someone form Santa Rosa who would be sending her a publicity code for student government guidelines as to changing what is on campus to make it harder for people to compete with them.

· Dave suggested that, in terms of the publicity code, they should be looking at making a change in the college procedure, and they should not to think of creating an LMCAS code because it would be of no effect to the situation.

· Elaine and Heidi also added that they wanted to inform the students of LMC of why it is important to sponsor the LMC bookstore since LMCAS is funded by it.

11c. Welcome Week: LMCAS

· Christina reported that the Basketball event went really well, however there was still need for some more LMCAS members to participate in the upcoming events for Welcome week.

· Christina also reported that the Erin went over budget on the banners; however, they were working to adjust the other expenditures to fit the budget.

12. Bus Pass: Heidi Meldrum

· Heidi reported that, on the day one, they had collected a total of 531 responses to the bus pass which showed progress.

· Surveys will be collected by Elaine (Brentwood), Jennifer (Media Services), and Heather (Info Desk)

· The board decided to put off the meeting with Mike until Friday, January 30, 2009.

13. By-Laws Update: Heidi Meldrum

· Heidi reported that they had not yet had a meeting, but that the by-laws would be discussed in the retreat.

14. Officer Reports/Senator Reports: LMCAS

· Elaine reported that the Region III meeting on January 9, 2009 hosted by LMC went really well. She said that they were planning on getting 100 students from LMC to attend the March for March and that they were also working on if they could fund everyone to go. Elaine also reported that they talked about each school paying a fee to be part of Region III.

· De'shawn added that they talked about each community college sending people to go and hear from influential speakers, and that he would bring more information on that to the board.

· Heather reported that the official Green Team meeting would be on Mondays from 2-3 pm, and the first meeting will be on January 26, 2009 in Science Building Rm130.

· Heidi reported that she found a student on campus that was willing to collect all the bottles for the Green Team per dollar.

· Christina reported that the Spirit committee was working on a couple of events.

· Heidi reported that she met with Peter Garcia the previous day telling him about the projects the board was working on, and he was pleased that the board was communicating with him.

15. Future Agenda Items: Heidi Meldrum

· Region III $200 donation

· Committee Appointments

· Planning Meeting

· Bus Pass

· By-Laws

· V. P. of Finance Nomination and Appointment

· Welcome Week Report

· Board Member Candidate Appointments

16. Adjournment: Heidi Meldrum

· Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm.

